
MANCHESTER METROPOLITAN UNIVERSITY

FACULTY OF EDUCATION

SECONDARY AND PCET PROGRAMMES STEERING GROUP

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 23rd MAY 2012
	Present:
	Karen Meanwell
	Secondary Partnership Lead

	
	
	

	
	Caroline Bradbury
	The Kingsway School

	
	Trish Duggan
	Cheadle Hulme High School

	
	Ann Flatman
	Trinity CE High School

	
	Simon Jones
	St Josephs College

	
	Janet Naylor
	The Fallibroome Academy

	
	Andrea O’Neill
	Alsager School

	
	Jane Petrie
	MMU

	
	Lynne Wilson
	Abraham Moss High School

	
	Lynn Winters
	Bramhall High School

	
	Derek Peters
	Alder Community High School

	
	
	

	In Attendance:
	Beverley Ingham
	Assistant Placements Officer


1. APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Valerie Butcher, Ruth Cull, Paul Fletcher, Louise Quinn, Yvonne Sinclair, Kim Smith and Hazel Vinsun.

2.
MINUTES FROM THE LAST MEETING
It was 


RESOLVED


that the minutes of the meeting held on 7th March 2012 be approved as a correct record.

3.
MATTERS ARISING
3.1 Matters arising from Minute 3.1.  Karen Meanwell informed the Group that the Quinquennial Review of the Secondary Programme was underway and representatives of the Group were still required.


Action: Members of the Group to contact Yvonne Sinclair or Karen Meanwell to forward expressions of interest for the Review of the Secondary Programme.
3.2 Matters arising from Minute 4.2.  CPD package in return of funding for trainee placements.  Karen Meanwell reported that Rowena Smith had produced a paper outlining matched funding against CPD units for trainee placements.  There would have to be a minimum of three trainees for a CPD Unit package e.g. Non-Accredited CPD, School Based CPD Unit Accredited or On Campus CPD Accredited (PGDip).  Every school will receive a copy of the paper in the Conference pack.  Rowena Smith would be looking to pilot 10 schools initially and members of the Group were asked to send expressions of interest to Karen Meanwell who would forward them to CPD.
3.3 Matters arising from Minute 5.  Centre for Innovation presentation.  Karen Meanwell informed the Group about the nature of work within CIE.
3.4 Matters arising from Minute 6.2.  NQT and Alumni working.  Karen Meanwell reported that Louise Quinn and Rowena Smith had now been appointed to work with NQTs and Alumni working.  This area is a wider University issue and movement was slow due to University Policies.  The MMU are looking towards an outward facing website for Partners as the Faculty of Education have special dispensations for the downloading of documents due to the nature of the work involved.  The Social Networking matter was reported to be a slow process and Karen Meanwell would keep the Group informed about developments. 
3.5 Matters arising from Minute 7.  TDA National Priorities.  Karen Meanwell informed the Group that the MMU are awaiting announcements from the TDA and reported that there may not be many changes.  Currently we have synthetic phonics as a Primary priority and behaviour management as a Secondary priority.
3.6 Matters arising from Minute 8.1. New Teacher Standards Update.   Karen Meanwell reported that all the North West Universities, except for Edge Hill, have met on a number of occasions to work on the new Standards to create an Assessment Grid.  There had been a merger of two documents to create one single grid for Assessment and Progress Indicators.  Each University will personalise their own document but the main body of the text would remain the same.  Liverpool John Moores have produced supporting materials and these would be shared with schools.  The New Standards would be discussed at the forthcoming Conference on 6th July 2012.
3.7 Matters arising from Minute 9.1.  Bids and Projects.  Karen Meanwell informed the Group that the TDA bids had finished in March 2012 and had varying successes.   There would be workshops at the Conference for Behaviour Management and EAL.
3.8 Matters arising from Minute 9.5 MMU Bids.  Karen Meanwell reported that the new Physics with Maths route had received 10 places and this may possibly rise to 12-14.  Pierre Grace, Science Tutor, is the contact for this new subject and would be making contact with the schools/colleges that had expressed a prior interest.  The timetable for a trainee on this route would mainly consist of Physics with some Maths on both Block placements.  Karen Meanwell informed the Group that MMU had received 10 extra places for Economics, the workings of which are not yet known but contact would be made to schools/colleges for interest in this subject area.
3.9 Matters arising from Minute 12.4.  Parking Arrangements for July Conference.  Karen Meanwell informed the Group that parking had been confirmed and Mentors are able to use the Didsbury Sports Hall, Sandhurst Road and Broomhurst Halls of Residence but reminded members that parking spaces are limited and visitors need to pay and display.
4. REVIEW OF THE SELECT COMMITTEE REPORT 2012
Karen Meanwell reported that the Review of the Select Committee report is available on the DfE website and would be of particular interest to Training and Teaching Schools.  The background of the Committee Report was outlined by Karen Meanwell and key points highlighted:
-
Definition of an Outstanding Teacher based on Teach First data

-
Bursary table – unsure of Government priorities for the bursaries as there are different systems re finance for some trainees. These bursaries may have an impact on placements due to the amount given to trainees based on their subject and the level of Degree is very much written into the bursaries.

-
Recruitment process. There is a suggestion that all Interviews should have an element of teaching in them.  This is impossible at MMU due the high volume of interviews but would work in a Teaching School setting.  

-
Starting salaries table was discussed.

-
Admissions would be a one application process, more announcements in June.
-
CPD – Singapore system considered as high performing with examples of good practice.  The National College are pressing for CPD to be seen as a way to generate income.
-
Skills Tests.  These will be a pre-entry requirement from September 2013 and will have limited retakes.  There are costs attached to the tests.  Note was made about the Assessment Only route where 14 have been recruited and the skills tests will have to take place before September 2012.  Late recruitment for some subject areas was seen as an area of concern re the Skills Tests.
-
Strong Partnerships – Sixth formers teaching and taking responsibility.  Member schools encourage pupils to teach in-house and this works well but caution was raised about outsiders going into schools to teach. Teaching Schools may be approached about this soon. 
-
School based training and the critical role of Universities.  Conflicting information, waiting for further details about this.  Currently the select committee and other professional bodies are very concerned at the impact of a reduced role for the Universities, whilst the Secretary of State feels the opposite.
It was recommended that members of the SPSG read the Select Committee Report as it contains lots of valuable information.

5. STRATEGIC REVIEW OF PGCE AT MMU
5.1
Karen Meanwell reported that the quinquennial review of the PGCE at MMU was underway.  Minor modifications can be made to the Programme during the year and this was now opportunity for a complete review.  Karen Meanwell requested that members work in two groups and feedback about the parts of the programme that work well and suggestions to sections which need changes.  It was noted that members should take account of the ITT criteria of 120 school days, 60 days of training, experience of two schools, KS3&4 and Primary and Post 16 experience.  

5.1 The two Groups reported back that as a whole the Programme has positive points i.e. the school based study days during both Block placements to catch up on Assignments. The day back at University works well during Block A so that trainees could meet with peers and University Tutor.  The Block B staggered start works well.
5.2 Changes to the Programme from both Groups were discussed.  The Enrichment Phase was considered to be unaccountable and it was suggested that this could be placed on Review 5 with targets.  It was noted that the demands on school departments was a problem as the time in school is not organised.  A reflective journal was suggested as this was found to be useful for the Music trainees.  There are variations between University subject departments about the Enrichment Phase.  

Block A two week Induction Phase was seen as still too staggered, schools would prefer one week of Induction.  Karen Meanwell gave the Group an historical account of the Induction Phase.  It was suggested that trainees who remain in school for the second week of Induction could work on a project to find out the whole ethos of their Block A school.  Schools would prefer weekly prompts and Professional Mentor input for trainee tasks.

5.3 Karen Meanwell would be asking Cluster Representatives to carry out this task during their forthcoming meeting.

6. TEACHING SCHOOLS UPDATE
6.1 Karen Meanwell requested updates from Teaching Schools within the Group.  It was noted that the number of trainees from Schools Direct had arrived late in school and the timeframe was too short.  
6.2 The Fallibroome Academy had been awarded 3 Secondary and 3 Primary trainees from Schools Direct, but were finding recruitment to Secondary places very difficult.
6.3 St Josephs College was now a Teaching School and is to negotiate with Schools Direct.  The school are interested in taking a lead in GTP.  St Josephs have three schools in their alliance.

6.4 Cheadle Hulme High School are at the interview stage for MFL, Chemistry and Physics.  There is restructuring within the school and interesting developments were taking place.
6.5 Karen Meanwell reported that some subjects have been difficult to recruit and HEI places have been transferred to Schools Direct.  The next round of recruitment may give a better picture.

7. PROGRAMME UPDATE
Karen Meanwell reported that Yvonne Sinclair had been unable to attend the meeting and programme updates had been discussed within the agenda.
8. PARTNERSHIP UPDATE
8.1 Karen Meanwell reported that the Cluster Half Day session for 2011-2012 would be replaced with twilight sessions.  It had been decided that the cost to MMU of bringing the Cluster Half Day in-house was too high, paying for supply and putting on the same event at Crewe would increase the cost.  Mentors who contribute towards the twilight events would be paid half-day supply cover for preparation.  Trainees, in the future, would have to attend at least one twilight session.
8.2 Karen Meanwell informed the Group that the PCET provision would close gradually – with all remaining students supported through the course.  The Grade from the last Ofsted inspection was Satisfactory and the programme was considered to be difficult to quality assure.  A re-inspection of the PCET programme was happening and although progress had been made, not enough progress had been achieved due to the short timescale between inspections.  Factors for this decision were taken into account i.e. different college structures and challenges they face following latest government announcement and the possible move to a lack of requirement for qualified teacher status amongst new entrants. Colleges will not consider paying for something that is not compulsory.  MMU would still go ahead with the next inspection which is due to take place 11-15 June 2012.  It was noted that MMU were sad to lose this provision and thanked all colleagues who had worked on the Programme.
8.3 The Partnership Conference on 6th July would take place at the Didsbury Campus with Baroness Estelle Morris as keynote speaker.  Exhibitors for the day had been contacted.  Jane Petrie made a request to school members for an ensemble to perform at the Conference, travel costs would be paid to the school.  

ACTION:  Schools interested in providing an ensemble for the Conference to contact Jane Petrie (j.petrie@mmu.ac.uk)
8.4 Members of the Group were invited to attend the Graduation ceremony on 17th July 2012 at Bridgewater Hall at 10.30 am


Action:  School members interested in attending the Graduation to contact Yvonne Sinclair or Karen Meanwell.
9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business to be discussed.  
Karen Meanwell thanked members of the SPSG for their contributions during the year.
R:\SAS\Faculty&CampusSAS\DAG\L&T Group\Placements and Employability Team\Education-Secondary\SECONDARY PARTNERSHIP\ISEAC minutes\SPSG 2011-12\23 May 2012.doc

